

Minutes for Chapter President's Meeting Thursday, June 12th 8:00a.m. - 9:30a.m. Nephi Utah

Welcome: Brent & Jean North; Utah State Directors- The chapter presidents were thanked for a job well done. Each chapter has taken their Samboree Assignment and completed them and this makes our Samboree the success it is. Thank you for being such great examples for your chapters and the efforts you have given with your assignments this year.

Prayer was given by Timp Moonshiners President, Jay Hanson.

Pledge was lead by Peach City Sams President, Paul Hales.

We had our Chapter Presidents with 100% attendance. We also welcomed Harold & Rosalie Jacklin, Regional Directors and we had several visitors.

Approval of minutes from April State Meeting in Heber was motioned to be approved by Tooele Travelers President, Robert Driscoll and seconded by Peach City President, Paul Hales. The motion carried and will go down as the minutes being approved.

Comments from Regional Directors; Harold & Rosalie Jacklin were shared. Chapter Growth is a critical issue. There is a great concern of getting new chapters and working at getting new members. "Go to a person and invite them to come to a camping activity. Invite them two or three times if they are a fit then invite them to join."

The 2015 elections were given more time as we had no nominee to run. We were given ten more days making June 22<sup>nd</sup>, at 5:00 p.m. the deadline to submit a candidate. You must have approval of the nominee before your submit them to State Treasurer, Lynn Koyle. If no nominee National will appoint a State Director. Contact your regional director if you have any questions. The present State Staff ends December. The New Director will appoint their State Staff and it will be announced at the December meeting.

Chapter Presidents, Happy Hobo, Carol Peterson and Tooele Travelers, Robert Driscoll were congratulated for having Outstanding Volunteer of the Year Jerry Walker and Kit Roberts. Each chapter was encouraged to make notes of who in your chapters you would like to see receive this award next year and get your nominations into Arlene Hales, Chairperson of this committee.

Fall Tag will be in Delta this year. The dates are September 11-13.

Drawing for Next Year Samboree Chapter Assignments went very well. Chapter Presidents drew and some even exchanged assignments. This process is successful each year because of the great Presidents we have for our chapters. Enclosed you will find a chart on the chapters and their new assignments.

## Information:

## The Rally Returns! March 19-22, 2015 – Phoenix, AZ

Back by popular demand and bigger than ever before; the Camping World/Good Sam Rally will return to the Phoenix International Raceway, March 19 through the 22, 2015.

With the tremendous growth the Good Sam Club has experienced over the past few years, expanding to over 1.5 million members in the United States and Canada, attendance at the Rallies has soared as well, limiting the number of locations that can host such a large RV gathering. "Many Good Sam Club members and RV industry personnel have been inquiring about the absence of the Rally in 2014," said Marcus Lemonis, Chairman and CEO of Camping World and Good Sam Enterprises. "In order to continue to provide the best experience to rally-goers, it was necessary to take time to reevaluate our options and search for the right locations to accommodate and meet the growing number of members' needs for these events," explains Lemonis. The 2015 Camping World/Good Sam Rally location was determined based on the terrific response received from both members and exhibitors and overall success of the event at the previous rally held in Phoenix, AZ in 2012. The 2015 Rally will have even more to offer rally-goers with the latest in RV models and outdoor products, new and improved RV and camping seminars and activities, and world-class entertainment. "It is our pleasure to facilitate an event that brings together thousands of RV enthusiasts from all over the

"It is our pleasure to facilitate an event that brings together thousands of RV enthusiasts from all over the country to celebrate the RV lifestyle, enjoy fun activities, great food, prizes and quality time with family and friends. We are excited to announce the return of America's largest RV Rally to the RV community," said Lemonis. Continue to check the Rally website to stay up to date on attractions and daily scheduled activities as plans fall into place over the next several months! <a href="https://www.TheRally.com">www.TheRally.com</a>

There will be a booth representing Utah at the Rally.

## Smile for the Camera!

If you have pictures from any of your activities be sure to send them in. We are always looking for more pictures to highlight your events. Make sure they are the highest resolution possible!

REMINDER: Please don't forget to send in all Chapter news events to chapternews@goodsamfamily.com.

If you have any delicious recipes (Like Tom & Nancy Killmer - featured in the May issue) please send them to highways@goodsamclub.com

If you would like to nominate someone for RVer of the year – please send those to rveroftheyear@goodsamfamily.com